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Dear Praying Friends,

The month of June and the first half of July have been very busy for us at New Heights! Over the past few
weeks, we have continued to see families and new believers added to the church and growing through
our discipleship program.

In June we held our first Men’s and Ladies’ Fellowships, and we had about 15-20 people in attendance at
each. We loved getting to host the people of our church and get to know them a little better, and there
was such a spirit of godly friendship. It's so encouraging to fellowship together as we all grow in the Lord.
Also in June, we had 2 teen activities and had over 10 teenagers at each. Brandon and Brittany Capelo,
who are on our launch team, have done an incredible job connecting with our teens.

This past Sunday, we had our first ever baby dedication and baptism service. 5 families in the church
(ours included) brought our children to the Lord to commit ourselves to raise them in the nurture and
admonition of the Lord. For our baptism service, two ladies in our church, a mother and daughter, offered
to let us use their backyard to set up a makeshift baptistery with tents and chairs for the congregation.
So after the morning service, we all drove a mile down the road for the baptism service. Praise the Lord,
we saw 11 people baptized in an inflatable hot tob in the backyard of our kind church ladies.

On that same Sunday, we had one of our highest attendances of 111 with over 10 first-time guests from
the area. One of those visitors was a lady from a neighboring town who visited us as a result of a social
media campaign we've been running. She told us she’s Catholic, but very much enjoyed the service and
plans on coming back. Would you please pray that she is saved? We plan on following up and visiting her
this weekend.

Thank you for your continued prayer and support! We are so thankful and excited to see what God has
done and what He will do!

In Christ,
ZACH AND CATHARINE KINSMAN
New Heights Baptist Church
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